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lence. On this day, I call upon young people in classrooms and com
munities across the United States to volimtarily sign the Student 
Pledge Against Gun Violence. I also call upon all Americans to commit 
themselves anew to helping our Nation's young people reject violence 
and to make our schools and neighborhoods safe places for learning 
and recreation. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this twentieth 
day of October, in the year of our Lord two thousand, and of the Inde
pendence of the United States of America the two hundred and twen
ty-fifth. 

WILLIAM J. CLINTON 

Proclamation 7369 of October 24, 2000 

United Nations Day, 2000 

By the President of the United States of America 
A Proclamation 
Fifty-five years ago, the United States played a leading role in founding 
the United Nations, and the treaty creating the U.N. was signed in San 
Francisco. Today, we are proud to serve as host country for the United 
Nations, whose headquarters in New York City stands as an enduring 
symbol of the promise of international peace and cooperation. 

The United States remains fully committed to the principles of the 
United Nations Charter, and we support efforts to make the U.N. a 
more effective tool to meet the challenges of our changing world. Many 
of those challenges—poverty, disease, ethnic violence, and regiond 
conflict—^recognize no borders and can only be addressed by nations 
working together with shared resources and common goals. The United 
Nations is uniquely positioned to facilitate such collaborative efforts. 

Today, more than half the world's people live under governments of 
their own choosing, an achievement that reflects the role the U.N. has 
played as a steadfast peacemaker and stauinch advocate of international 
human rights. But three- fourths of those people live in developing 
countries, and more than a billion of them live in abject poverty. 
Through agencies such as the World Bank and the International Mone
tary Fund, the U.N. is working to address this gap between the world's 
richest and poorest countries by supporting comprehensive debt relief 
and providing billions of dollars in loans and grants to developing na
tions for projects that promote health, nutrition, education, entrepre-
neiirship, and civil society. 

While the devastating world wars of the 20th century are now a part 
of history, ethnic and regional conflicts continue to threaten global sta
bility and contribute to human misery. Millions of innocent people 
have lost their lives in such conflicts, and millions of families have 
been driven from their homelands to seek refuge in neighboring na
tions. Through its international diplomacy efforts, peacekeeping oper
ations, and himianitarian assistance, the United Nations serves as a 
beacon of hope for countries torn apart by ethnic, religious, or regional 
strife. 
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In September of this year, the leaders of 189 countries came together 
in New York at the United Nations Millennium Summit. This imprece-
dented gathering of international leaders reaffirmed that the impor
tance of the U.N.'s mission is undiminished after more than 5 decades 
of extraordinary challenge and global change. 

As we observe United Nations Day this year, let us celebrate the spirit 
of international cooperation and dedication to peace enshrined in the 
U.N. Charter. For 55 years, the United Nations has led the world in ad
dressing international seciu"ity problems and promoting human rights 
and human dignity. Today we reaffirm our commitment to this vital 
institution and pledge to work with other member nations to ensure 
that the U.N. is equipped with, the resources it needs to remain a pow
erful instrument of the international commimity and an effective force 
for the common good. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, WILLIAM J. CLINTON, President of the United 
States of America, by virtue of the authority vested in me by the Con
stitution and laws of the United States, do hereby proclaim October 24, 
2000, as United Nations Day. I encourage all Americans to educate 
themselves about the activities and accomplishments of the United Na
tions and to observe this day with appropriate ceremonies, programs, 
and activities devoted to enhancing international cooperation. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this twenty-
fourth day of October, in the year of oiu- Lord two thousand, and of 
the Independence of the United States of America the two hundred 
and twenty-fifth. 

WILLL\M J. CLINTON 

Proclamation 7370 of November 5, 2000 

National Family Caregivers Month, 2000 

By the President of the United States of America 
A Proclamation 
All Americans owe a debt of gratitude to the family caregivers among 
us— t̂he generous, compassionate individuals who daily face the chal
lenge of caring for loved ones who are frail, chronically ill, or living 
with disabilities that restrict their independence. These everyday he
roes, living quietly among us in families and communities across the 
coimtry, are the major source of long-term care in America. By provid
ing billions of dollars' worth of caregiving services each year, they dra
matically reduce the demands on our Nation's health care system and 
make an extraordinary contribution to the quality of life of their loved 
ones. 

Caregivers often pay an emotional and physical price as well as a fi
nancial one. Few enjoy any free time because they must juggle the de
mands of home and work while meeting the special needs of the indi
viduals in their care. Many do not have the support of other family 
members or friends and consequently experience depression, a sense 
of isolation, and the stress of knowing they must carry out their impor
tant duties alone. Studies have indicated that such caregiver stress can 
have a physical consequence, contributing to a higher mortality rate 
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